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Board and Committee News:
For a copy of the minutes and/or agendas, please visit our website at forestburgh.net. While on the
website, please check the calendar for upcoming events and meetings.

Town Board '

The Forestburgh Town Board meetings are held the 1st Thursday of every month at 7pm in the Town
Hall, located at 332 King Rd., Forestburgh. Be sure to check the Town’s website at forestburgh.net for a

list of upcoming meetings, times, agenda and minutes. The July Town Board meeting is scheduled for
Thursday, August 2, 2018.

Planning Board

The Planning Board is continuing their review of the draft subdivision code. The next scheduled meeting
will be on Tuesday, July 24, 2018 at 7:00pm at the Town Hall.

Zoning Rewrite Committee

The Zoning Committee is now working with our Code Enforcement Officer, Glenn Gabbard, who is
assisting in our review and re-write of the current Zoning Law. The zoning map and our designated
districts are also being reviewed with an eye on the future of Forestburgh. Our next meeting is scheduled

. for August 7th from 7-9PM at Town Hall. Co-Chairs Katherine Barnhart and Steve Budofsky would like
to acknowledge the continued commitment of our committee members who volunteer both their time
and expertise in working on this extensive project.

Announcements:
Forestburgh Renaissance Committee

The next scheduled meeting of the Forestburgh Renaissance Committee is on July 26t at 5:00pm in the
Forestburgh Town Hall. If you're interested in joining this committee or have questions, please call
Joanne at 794-0611 Ext. 21. Forestburgh Renaissance -Our Forestburgh Renaissance projects are all
planted and completed and awaiting the arrival of the “Thank you for visiting” signs for the three most
visible signs.

The group would like to extend extra thanks to Rich Hugel, Bruce Ellsweig and John Cayea for their help
in watering the new plantings. We are always looking for new members to join us and we could really use
some volunteers to help us with watering. Anyone who wishes to adopt a sign is welcome to do so! Just
call Joanne at the town hall 794-0611 ext. 21 and say you want to adopt a sign! Let’s take some pride in
our community and give back and join us. You don’t need to know a thing about gardening, you just have
to enjoy being outside and having a lot of laughs and meeting new people! We hope to see you at our next
meeting! A big THANK YOU to the Sullivan County Legislature and the County Division of Planning for
awarding the Town of Forestburgh a grant in the amount of $1,568.00 to pay for the new “Thank You for
Visiting Forestburgh” signs that will be placed on the backs of our three most visible signs. We are
thrilled to have been awarded this grant funding!

Our Town(submitted by Town Historian, Sabina Toomey)

Happy Summer! Remember your sun screen of SPF 30 or higher. Sunglasses are said to help with the
onset of glaucoma. Stay well hydrated. Signs of heat stroke: headache, dizziness, nausea and lack of sweat.
If this happens, use cool water spray, ice pack to the groin and wrist or arm pit. This helps to speed up
cooling down. Stay safe.

Sending out all of the Forestburgh Volunteer’s a very big THANK YOU for all that you do and continue to _
do for our town.



2018 Forestburgh 5K Run/Walk

Saturday, August 11,2018
8:30 a.m.

Benefitting Hospice of Orange & Sullivan Counties, Inc.
This year’s 5K Run/Walk will start at 8:30 at St. Joseph’s Road, Forestburgh, NY. This certified 5K course

is on paved and unpaved surfaces. The cost is $18 + $2 processing fee if registering online, and $20 day of
race. Children under 10 are FREE. The first 150 race applicants will receive a complimentary T-Shirt.
Make checks payable to HOSPICE OF ORANGE & SULLIVAN CO., INC. and mail to 332 KING RD.,,
FORESTBURGH, NY 12777. For full details and a printable race form visit www.forestburgh5k.com

,—~Summer Camp and Pool
The Forestburgh town pool is now open for residents and guests accompanied by a resident Monday thru
Friday 1pm - 6pm and on Saturday and Sunday 12pm - 6pm. Glass containers and/or alcohol are not
allowed.

Our Summer Camp 2018 Season has started off without a hitch! The children are having loads of fun
doing arts & crafts and enjoying the pool! For our rainy-day craft, we painted pencil holders. Everyone
loved painting and their pencil holders came out great!

Buddy Check!! Our well-trained Lifeguards conduct Buddy Checks every seven minutes to ensure the
safety of our campers. The children are getting so good at them, that they only take about a minute!
After the Buddy Check it’s back to the pool! The children’s favorite activity is swimming in the pool.
Diving for toys, playing All Fish Under, or practicing what they learn in swim lessons. Everyone loves the
water! Two of our middle group girls even have matching swimsuits! These girls are part of the Stingers
group, consisting of the 7 and 8-year olds, led by Devon Leaney-Levenson and Elijah Rausch. Our little
group, the Gremlins, consists of the 4-6-year-olds and are led by Adam Cavello and Cavan Leaney-
Levenson. Finally, our oldest children call themselves the Infinity Squad. They consist of the 9+ year olds
and are led by Arline McCarthy and Gabrielle Wissman.
We are so excited for the rest of our summer!

This summer season we have three lifeguards heading off to college. Devon Leaney Levenson will be attending
the State University of New York at Fredonia studying Sound Recording Tech. Michael Schneider Jr. will be
attending the State University of New York at Oneonta studying Secondary Education with a concentration in
Physics and Earth Science. Finally, Gabrielle Wissman will be attending the College of Saint Rose studying
Music Education with a concentration in Vocals. Due to their departure the hours of operation of the pool will
change starting August 20,2018. The new tentative hours of operations will be 2pm-8pm. These hours will be
in effect until the pool closes at the end of the season after Labor Day Weekend. Thank you for your
understanding and congratulations to our lifeguards.



*FREE*
RABIES CLINIC

OPEN TO THE PUBLIC

Town of Thompson

Monticello Fire House
23 Richardson Avenue, Monticello, NY

Wednesday, August 15™ 2018
6PM to 7:30PM

* Bring prior rabies certificate, receive a 3-year vaccination.
* No vaccine history, receive a 1-year vaccination.
*All Pet owners must clean up after their pets.
* All pets must be in a carrier or on a leash.
*All pets must be at least 3 months old.
Dogs — Cats — Ferrets

Sponsored by: Sullivan County Public Health Services

Sullivan County Public Health Services 845-292-5910
INFORMATION LINE: call 845-513-2268 for Rabies Clinic Information
Marilee Calhoun, Town of Thompson Town Clerk 845-794-2500




Forestburgh Senior Events

If you are interested in joining the Forestburgh Senior Club, please contact Sabina Toomey at 794-2702.
This year the seniors will meet the first Monday of every month unless there is a holiday, then an
alternate date will be scheduled.

July 25- Pride of the Hudson Boat Ride and Dinner- 4pm on the wharf in Newburgh

August 22- Brotherhood Winery Tour and lunch

September 20- Lunch at Gabby’s in Ellenville

TOWN OF FORESTBURGH
332 KING RD.
FORESTBURGH, NY 12777
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Assemblywoman Aileen M. Gunther
Legislative Office Building, Room 826
Albany, NY 12248

This security panel is here to protect your name and information.
To reply, fold this panel out, add postage and secure with tape or use an envelope.

Alternatively, you may take the survey online at
nyassembly.gov/mem/Aileen-M-Gunther.

New York State Assembly PRSRAT STD.
Albany, NY 12248 U.S. POSTAGE
PAID

2016 Broadband pity

IMPORTANT UPDATE:

As of January 6, 2013 the US Postal Service (USPS) has
instituted strict rules on the placement of mail panels on folded
self-mailers.

While the graphics department will make every attempt to

accommodate your layout ideas, please keep in mind we must

Assemblvwoman follow the requirements set forth by the USPS. Unfortunately,

A' I M what you may have done in previous years may no longer be
I e e n " allowed because of these new requirements.

Gunther AUTHORIZED APPROVAL REQUIRED*

Due to the volume of this mailing, approval from the
Assembly Member or preauthorized staff member is required.

*See email for further instructions.

Dear friend:

Internet access is a critical tool for navigating the world we live in today. Whether you're searching for a job, growing your small
business, or reaching out to friends and loved ones, you're probably going to use the internet. That's why I'm pressuring our area’s
internet providers to bring high-quality broadband access to our area.

In order to continue this fight, | need your help. | have attached a brief survey to learn more about broadband availability where
you live. | encourage you to complete and return it to my office no later than February 28, 2018. You can also fill out this survey
on my Assembly website at http:/nyassembly.gov/mem/Aileen-M-Gunther. The return address for the paper survey is:
Assemblywoman Aileen Gunther, Room 826 LOB, Albany, NY 12248

Finally, please remember that my office is always available to help if you are ever in need of any assistance. My door is always open.
Sincerely,

Uleen

Aileen Gunther
Member of Assembly




PROOF 5

10:08 am, Jan 31, 2018

Assemblywoman Aileen M. Gunther’s

Constituent Survey on Internet Adequacy

Name:

Address:

Telephone:

Email Address:

1. Your current Internet Service Provider (ISP):

2. s high-speed internet available at your location
(New York State defines high-speed internet as
25 Mbps in rural areas)?

O YES OO NO

If not, would you use such a service at your location
if it were available?

O YES TONO OO NA

3. What are the total download and upload speeds you
are paying for?

Download:
Upload:

Mbps
Mbps
. If you ran an Internet speed test within the last 24

hours, what download and upload speeds did you
actually receive?

Download:
Upload:

Mbps

Mbps

5. Do you use the Internet for business purposes?
a YES O NO

6. Do you bundle your Internet with other services
such as television and telephone?
a YES O NO

7. Within the last year, have you experienced an
increase in the amount you pay for Internet service?
O YES O NO
If YES, were you notified there would be an increase
in your bill?
O YES O NO O NA

Go to: hitp://nyassembly.gov/mem/Aileen-M-Gunther
to complete this survey online

For the following questions,

1= Not Satisfied 5= Very Satisfied

Overall satisfaction with your Internet service?

o1 02 O3 a4 Ob

Satisfaction with your ISP’s customer service?
o1 o2 a3 a4 as

Satisfaction with the value of your Internet service?
a1 02 a3 a4 as

In the last year, how many times have you experienced
an outage?

o0 o1 02 o3 a4 os+

Any additional comments?

Contact Assemblywoman Gunther with Questions or Concerns:

DISTRICT OFFICE: ALBANY OFFICE:
18 Anawana Lake Road
Monticello, NY 12701
TEL: 845-794-5807

FAX: 845-794-5910

16 James Street, 3rd Floor
Middletown, NY 10940
TEL: 845-342-9304

FAX: 845-343-9847

Albany, NY 12248
TEL: 518-455-5355
FAX: 518-455-5239

EMAIL:

Aileen M.Gunther

gunthera@nyassembly.gov

Legislative Office Building, Room 826

Assemblywoman




